
STAFF REPORT 
DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
ZONING MEETING 
CITY OF COLUMBUS, OHIO 
APRIL 8, 2021  
 
12. APPLICATION: Z21-009 
 Location: 590 REYNOLDS AVE. (43201), being 0.15± acres located on 

the north side of Reynolds Avenue, 140± feet west of North 
Ninth Street (010-001747; Milo-Grogan Area Commission). 

 Existing Zoning: P-1, Private Parking District.   
 Request: R-4, Residential District (H-35). 
 Proposed Use. Single-unit dwelling development.  

Applicant(s):  Milo Grogan Development LLC; c/o Derrick Haber; 3982 Powell 
Road, Suite 202; Powell, OH 43065.   

Property Owner(s): The Applicant.        
 Planner: Lisa Russell; 614-645-6975; llrussell@colubmus.gov 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 

 
o The site is undeveloped in the P-1, Private Parking District. The requested R-4, 

Residential District would allow a single-unit dwelling development. The applicant is 
contemplating a future lot split that would permit the construction of two single-unit 
dwellings. 

 
o To the north, east, and west of the site are single-unit dwellings in the R-4, Residential 

District. To the south, across Reynolds Avenue, is a manufacturing facility in the M, 
Manufacturing Development.  

 
o The site is within the planning boundaries of the Milo-Grogan Neighborhood Plan (2007), 

which recommends “Single-family Residential” land uses at this location. Additionally, 
the Plan includes early adoption of the Columbus Citywide Planning Policies (C2P2) 
Design Guidelines (2018). 
 

o The site is located within the boundaries of the Milo-Grogan Area Commission, whose 
recommendation is for approval. 

 
 
CITY DEPARTMENTS’ RECOMMENDATION:   Conditional approval. 
 
The requested R-4, Residential District will allow a single-unit dwelling development that is 
compatible with adjacent residential developments. The proposal is also consistent with the land 
use recommendations of the Milo-Grogan Neighborhood Plan. 
 
Planning Division staff is in support of the use and density of the site. However, support is 
conditioned upon review of revised conceptual elevations that are consistent with C2P2 Design 
Guidelines and site plan revisions as follows:  

 More transparency on side elevations. 
 More logical placement of windows with relation to downspouts and board seams. 
 Placement of garage no further than 5 ft. off the alley to allow for increased back yard. 
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 Details on 2nd house resulting from lot split. 
 Details on the siding material proposed.  
 
Once the revised elevations and site plan comments are resolved, the staff recommendation 
will be updated to approval. Zoning staff notes that if variances are required for the intended 
development, the Planning Division comments can be deferred to the review of that 
application.
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recommends approval.
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 Milo-Grogan Neighborhood Plan (2007) 
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